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March 18, 2024 
 
 
Rod Havens 
McAtee Construction Company 
6215 Clear Creek Parkway 
Cheyenne, WY 82007 
 
 
RE: Preliminary Adequacy Review; Technical Revision (TR-1) – Request to Discontinue Groundwater 

Monitoring at the Site; Timnath Pit, Permit No. M-1989-056 
 
 
Dear Mr. Havens, 
 
On February 28, 2024, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received your 
request for Technical Revision 1 (TR-1) to stop groundwater monitoring at the Timnath Pit, Permit No. M-
1989-056. The following clarification(s) or items need to be addressed to the Division’s satisfaction.  
 

1. A review of DWR records does not indicate a piezometer was installed or abandoned near or 
around the Weiderspoon monitoring point. A review of the Larimer County Assessor site shows 
the property where the piezometer may have been installed is either owned by the 
Operator/Permittee or the former Operator/Permittee Don Kehn. The Operator needs to 
determine the status of this monitoring point along with photos. If the monitoring point exists it 
will need to be plugged and abandoned according the State Statutes.   
 

This concludes the Division’s adequacy review of your application. The Division reserves the right to 
further supplement this document with additional adequacy items and/or details as necessary. 
 
The decision date for your application is set for March 29, 2024. If additional time is needed to 
respond, an extension request must be received by our Office by the decision date. If on the decision 
date, outstanding adequacy items remain, and no extension request has been received, your revision 
may be denied and the file terminated. 
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me by email at 
patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.  
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Sincerely, 
 

 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert, DRMS 
  
ec: Rodney Havens, McAtee Const. Co., rhavens@simonteam.com 
 Jayden Mayzel, McAtee Const. Co., jmayzel@simonteam.com 
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